Minutes

Highway Safety Committee Meeting
December 5, 2013
At the Senior Center at 3:30pm

Members present: Jeff Lewis, Dick Brennan, Officer Wigmore, Officer Brown, Peter Buttkus, Fred VonBargen
Previous Meeting Minutes — Accepted as is for November meeting,

OLD BUSINESS:

Pembroke Truck Exclusion High St Update — No Update

Winter St/Rt 53 Round-a-bout — No news,

Powder Point Bridge Update — Added a second round of additional piles to the contract for the Contractor to wrap which will
extend the completion date.

Halls Corner Safety Issues — Officer Wigmore has received a request from a Merchant Jeweler asking for a cross walk to the
Mortgage Company. Peter will try to get it done if the weather allows. Peter and Paul will also look at feasibility of having curb
cuts for this cross walk.

Upland Road — Slow Children signs have been placed by DPW.

Traffic Concerns on Careswell St — Peter placed a call to Marshfield to see how they feel about the exclusion since it would
impact them as well, but has not heard back from them.

Pool Parking Lot Issue — Fred will contact the pool staff to discuss alternate ways to resolve issue rather than ban the drop off
of students.

Keene/North St — “Stop Ahead” signs have been placed on North Street. “Intersection Ahead™ signs have been placed on
Keene.

Franklin St Parking Near #700 (John Andresen)- Resident complaint of parked cars blocking the road. The police have
driven by while cars are parked and they do not see an issue.

Mattakeesett Court & Washington St — Paul spoke the to Windsor House personnel about removing a parking space which
seems will improve the sight distance.

NEW BUSINESS:
Alden No Parking Signs — these signs do not seem to be enforceable as per police. Peter will discuss this with Town Manager.

Duxbury Free Library — Expect a guest next month to discuss issues.

175 Abrams Hill — Wants no truck sign on Cove St due to an isolated incident with a truck. The Committee believes no action
is necessary.

,Z/;AVE:}O"West St — Resident believes the 40 mph speed at this location is excessive. The Police will monitor.

Side St Stop Lines along Route 3A — Officer Wigmore noted that there are many side streets along 3A that do not have stop
lines. Since these lines would be located in the State Layout, Peter will speak to MassDOT.

Next meeting: Next meeting scheduled for January 9, 2014 at the Senior Center.
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